BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

May 11, 2015
“MINUTES”
Present: Chairman Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Charles Gotta, 
Absent:  Steve Palmer, Darin Hurne
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Marty Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Charles Spakowski, M. Rich, Gerry Cloutier, Hunt Voelker, Alan Hurst (BOF), Deputy Fire Marshal Joe Guest
Chairman Brett Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Eric Germain and seconded by Charles Gotta to approve the regular meeting minutes for April 13, 2015.  Voted 3-0 in favor.  
Public Remarks:  
Chairman Salafia stated that the last four days were very busy for the Fire Dept. with 16 calls.  All the calls were met by people volunteering their time, which is quite a value to the people of East Hampton.  The Department should be publicly recognized for the hard work.
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
A motion was made by Charles Gotta and seconded by Eric Germain to approve the purchase of 3 pairs of boots and 3 helmets for $1851.00 from Shipman’s.  Voted 3-0 in favor.
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  Eric Germain asked the Chief about communications with the High School in relation to events.  Chief states that he is documenting communications. The Board of Fire Commissioners is going to draft a letter to the Board of Education regarding keeping the Fire Department informed on events; to be reviewed at the June meeting.
Communications:   
None  
Unfinished Business:  

A) Chaplain Policy: Chairman Salafia has contacted the Town Manager and is waiting to hear from him regarding further information on a possible Department Chaplain.  This item will be discussed further at the June meeting.
B) Server Repair or Purchase: A motion was made by Charles Gotta and seconded by Eric Germain to spend $1,000.00 to reconfigure the existing server.  Voted 3-0 in favor.
C) Ladder Truck: Nothing new to report. Committee will be looking at a single axel Pierce truck with a 107 ft. ladder soon.  To be updated at the June meeting.

D) Code Compliance Repair Work Update:  No change from last update. Fire Marshal is happy with progress being made.

E) Background Check Update: All paperwork has been mailed to us, department members will be given the forms with their physical forms.  New members will receive forms in the application.

F) Budget Update: Chairman Salafia updated the group that the budget did not pass by 39 votes.  Finance Director Jylkka is predicting that there will be some level of cuts to the general government side of the budget but that the Fire Department budget will likely not be impacted.
New Business:
None
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Charles Gotta and seconded by Eric Germain to adjourn the meeting at 7:23 p.m..  Vote 3-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
